September 20, 1929. Hon. W.A. White, Emporia Gazette, Emporia, Kansas. My dear White: I referred your letter of September 11th to Captain Murray who answered it on the 13th. There was one thing he omitted from his letter that I think should be called to your attention. The members of the Associated Press in Kansas have been virtually without an organization for some time, as Marble has not called a meeting in two years. We really ought to get together and talk this thing out. It seems to us that it is much wiser to have one man in Kansas City, revising copy, than to have a man doing the same work in each of the member newspaper offices. Marble is a fine fellow but if he is too busy to look after this, why not put your son, Bill, or some other younger man, at the head of the organization. I shall be glad to have your opinion. Since dictating this letter we have received notice of an A.P. meeting for the near future. Sincerely yours, WCS:MW